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Minutes of the meeting of the 


Elbert County Library District


Board of Trustees 
Wednesday, May 28, 2014
The Board of Trustees of the Elbert County Library District met at a regularly scheduled monthly meeting in the Elizabeth Library, 651 W Beverly St, Elizabeth, CO 80107
Board Members Present: Karen Suchan, Ron Vermillion, Susan St Vincent, and Suzanne O’Neill (via phone)
Board Members Absent: 
Staff Members Present: Kari May, Jan Gabehart
Guests: Jamie LaRue, David Starck
President Susan St Vincent called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  

Corrections made to the agenda: Check register ends in 13982. Remove presentation of the auditor’s report.  Added Decision item i.) MOU for June election. 
Minutes:  Ms. Suchan moved and Mr. Vermillion seconded to approve the minutes of the regular April 23 Board meeting as presented. Motion Passed. 
Public Input: none
Treasurer’s Report:  Mr. Vermillion moved and Ms. Suchan seconded to approve check register #13945-13982 and auto deposit. Motion Passed. 
Director’s Report: No additions to Ms. May’s written report. 
Branch Managers Report: Ms. Gabehart added that they are getting ready for the book Sale in Elizabeth June 5, 6, and 7th. She has been weeding books to add to the sale. Ms. May mentioned that the process has started for moving into the Elbert School. 
Foundation Report: The Foundation has several new potential Board members. 
Trustee Items
Discussion
Brand Management Audit – Mr. LaRue and Mr. Starck summarized the work they did with the brand management audit. They reviewed five areas in relation to marketing: identity, marketing and print collateral, facilities, staff, and the strategic plan. David shared samples of collateral and illustrated reasons for graphic standards. The gentlemen reminded the Board that they provided this service to ECLD for free as we were a test case for a new service they want to offer – and they asked us if we felt this service was worth $3500. 
They asked for questions, and the board asked for clarification on way-finding and the mission and vision statement review process, which they recommend refreshing every 3-5 years. The summary and presentation represent the culmination of their work; the Board needs to decide what to do with the information and could contract with them in the future for specific action taken. 

The Board thanked Mr. LaRue and Mr. Starck for their time and information. They agreed that the $3500 seemed reasonable, and indicated that they could share our project with potential new clients. 

Financial Forecasting – Ms. May shared a summary of the discussion that the management team had regarding the 2015 budget and beyond. The Board asked the management team to look at either saving $30,000 per year over the next three years, or being prepared to cut $100,000 from the budget if a mill levy increase does not pass. The management team recommends making one cut if the mill levy does not pass, stating that it seems a more likely strategy to get people to vote for a mill levy increase. One of their suggestions is to shift the focus on fundraising for the Foundation to specific materials and programming costs, as something that might be easier to generate more support for, as well as to seek specific grants targeted to those areas. 
Ms. Duvall pointed out that, at the Board of County Commissioners meeting on May 28, the Assessor’s office indicated that valuations are down in 2014, which impacts the 2015 budget. Assessor Billie Mills is recommending hiring a consultant to help with assessments. Ms. May would like to research the decrease in property values further, as 2014 was not a reassessment year and thus should not generate much change over 2013 assessed valuations. The direction from the Board is not to go to the voters in 2014, and to start marketing the need for a mill levy increase. Ms. O’Neill recommends being prepared to fail once, and to strategize for two attempts on the ballot. She recommends making some cuts in the budget now in preparation of the election. Ms. May will present a schedule for getting on the ballot in 2015, continue to pursue tenants for the warehouse, and consider a new name for the District as we consider rebranding the library. Because the name “County” appears in Elbert County Library District, many people may associate us with County government. Ms. May asked for the formation of a budget committee to assist with the 2015 budget process. Ms. Suchan and Ms. O’Neill volunteered to be on the committee. 
Warehouse Space update –The Board recommended posting flyers about the space available at each of the branches. Ms. May updated the Board on a potential use of the warehouse space for a business incubator / executive office space. She also advised the Board that the District’s attorneys have sent a second letter to the Smilanics demanding payment for March rent. 
Director’s Evaluation – Ms. St. Vincent contacted Jacqueline Murphy at the State Library and received some documents and suggestions from her. Ms. Murphy indicated that the trend was towards contracts with directors. Ms. May and Ms. St. Vincent revised the evaluation tool we used last year and presented that document to the Board. Ms. St. Vincent will distribute copies electronically to the Board and to Ms. May’s direct reports; timeline is included with the documentation; evaluation will begin at the June Board meeting. 
Decision
Elections MOU –  In order to be a  drop-off location for the June elections, we need an updated MOU with the County. Ms. May presented the dates for the drop-off location and has contacted the County to update the MOU by June 11. Ms. Suchan, Mr. Vermillion moved to approve the modified MOU for the June primary election drop-off location at the Elizabeth Library. 
Next Meeting will be June 25 at 6:00 in Simla. 
There being no further business, Ms. Duvall moved and  Mr. Vermillion seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 pm. Motion Passed. 
Minutes prepared by Kari May

